
 
 

For Immediate Release 
 
Neel-Schaffer announces promotions 
 
JACKSON, Miss. (Jan. 16, 2019) – Neel-Schaffer, Inc., is pleased to announce that Sonny Smoak, PE, has been 
promoted to a Senior Vice President role, and Steve Cockerham, PE, Richard Sullivan, PE, and Stan Wright, 
PE, are now Vice Presidents with the firm. 

Smoak first joined Neel-Schaffer in 1999 and now manages the firm’s office in Houston, Texas. He has 
nearly 20 years of experience, including 17 with Neel-Schaffer in two stints of service. Smoak manages 
transportation and environmental projects and works in business development for the firm throughout the 
South Texas area. Smoak holds a Bachelor of Arts in English and Psychology, and a Bachelor of Science in 
Civil Engineering, both from Louisiana State University. 

Cockerham serves as the Engineer Manager for Neel-Schaffer’s office in Maitland, Florida, marketing the 
firm throughout Central Florida. He joined the firm in 1992 and has 25 years of experience, including 20 
years as a Project Manager for civil, environmental and water resources projects. Cockerham holds a 
Bachelor of Science in Civil Engineering from the University of Mississippi. 

Sullivan joined Neel-Schaffer in 2017 and has more than 20 years of experience. He serves as Tennessee 
Operations Manager, overseeing the Nashville, Murfreesboro and Memphis offices. He provides business 
development services throughout Tennessee and serves on the firm’s Design-Build Advisory Group. 
Sullivan holds a Bachelor of Science in Civil Engineering from Tennessee Tech. 

Wright joined Neel-Schaffer in 2016 and serves as the Engineer Manager in the firm’s office in Madison, 
Mississippi. He has more than 20 years of experience in the design, management, and marketing of 
transportation and roadway projects. Wright holds a Bachelor of Science in Civil Engineering from 
Mississippi State University. 

“Our goal is to hire quality employees who make a mark on the communities in which they live and work, 
and these individuals are great examples of that,” said Hibbett Neel, co-founder, CEO and President of Neel-
Schaffer. “Each of them contributes to the growth of their communities through the work they do for Neel-
Schaffer, their community involvement, and by serving in leadership roles in professional organizations. 

“We are extremely proud of each of these employees, for how they have helped our firm grow and prosper, 
and for what they are doing to make a difference in their communities.”  

 
About Neel-Schaffer, Inc. 

Neel-Schaffer is a multi-disciplined engineering, planning, and construction management firm with 
offices throughout the South. Founded in 1983, the firm has more than 500 professional and technical 
employees, and in 2018 it was ranked 198th on Engineering News-Record’s list of the nation’s Top 500 
Design Firms. 
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